Freedom of Information Act 2000 – children taken into care
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. In the 2018 calendar year how many children did you take into care (either interim of full care orders) where the child concerned was recorded as being transgender?
2. How many of these children were recorded in your records as undertaking medical or counselling services with a view to having a sex change procedure?
3. In how many of these cases was part of the reason for taking the child into care the friction/dispute/arguments between the parents/carers of the child and the child in relation to this desire to have a sex change procedure?

Leicester City Council has not taken any children recorded as transgender into care (either interim or full care orders) during the calendar year 2018. Information is therefore not held in respect of any of your questions and the Council is informing you as required under Section 1(1) of the Act.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


